
 
Welcome to our latest newsletter. We hope you all had a restful half term.  

Thank you for all your support with the St Valentine’s cake sale.  We raised a 

fantastic £212 towards the development of the EYFS outdoor area.  Work will 

be starting soon on the first phase of this – we look forward to seeing the 

outcome of all the generosity and fantastic fundraising that has taken place so 

far.  

The children all had a fantastic time at Robinwood and we 

were very proud to hear comments from the staff there on 

how polite and well behaved the children were during our visit.  

Many thanks to our staff who gave up their time to accompany 

the children on their residential trip.  

World Book Day 2023 on Thursday 

Reminder that on this day we invite the children to 

come dressed as “one word” (further details posted on 

ClassDojo on 21st February) or as one of their favourite 

book characters - please bring the book to school to 

match their character.   

The PTFA have very kindly arranged for a theatre 

company to come to school and perform for the 

children.  During the morning there will be one 

performance for Calder and Hodder class and a 

different performance for Ribble and Wyre.  This will 

be a lovely opportunity for the children to see book 

characters come to life!  

Many thanks to our PTFA for organising this experience 

for our children.  

A special themed World Book Day lunch will also be 

available.  

Water Safety Talk – 28 March 2023 

Glovers swim school will be in school on Tuesday 28th March to give a talk on Water 

Safety – this will be tailored around the possible dangers of rivers and what to do 

in an emergency situation.  There will be two sessions, one for EYFS/KS1 at 9.30am 

and one for KS2 at 10am.  Parents and grandparents are welcome to attend either of the 

sessions.   
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Before and After School Club  

As we approach the end of the financial year please can payment for any outstanding invoices 

be brought up to date – reminders have been sent via ClassDojo.  Invoices for the next half 

term will be issued over the next couple of days.   

Please note as per our policy “No refunds can be made for places that have been booked 

but are later cancelled or not used”.   

After school club runs to 5.30pm, and children should be collected no later than this time.  As 

currently applies to Pre-School, a late fee for late collection is to be applied for after school 

club.  The late fee is currently £5 per quarter of an hour.  

PE Kit / Uniform – Notice of Change  

Due to Covid restrictions uniform rules were changed so that the children attend school in 

their PE kits on days with PE lessons. Staff have been attending various PE courses recently 

and the advice being given is to go back to changing for PE lessons.  Therefore, following the 

Easter holidays we will be reverting back to attending school every day in uniform and having 

PE kit in school to change in to.  Due to limited room in our school corridors, PE kit should be 

brought to school in pump bags. Mary Frances will soon have stock available of drawstring 

pump bags with the school logo and we are currently restocking the bags, as pictured below, 

which are available to purchase through ParentPay. 

EYFS / KS1 – Cotton Pump Bag       KS2 – Rucksack style nylon bag 

   

Warm Space 

Ribchester Village Hall is open every Wednesday, 9am to 6pm, to provide a warm space for 

everyone.  As part of this initiative we are inviting parents to join us for worship in church 

every Wednesday, after which those attending can visit the village hall for a tea or coffee.    

Shakespeare School Festival 

On Monday Wyre class will be performing Richard III at The Met, Bury as part of the 

Shakespeare School Festival.  Tickets ordered through school will be distributed later on this 

week.  Wyre class will also be visiting Gawthorpe Hall on 21st March as part of National 

Shakespeare week.  The children will require a packed lunch on this day.  There is a small 

charge for this trip. Please provide payment and consent for your child to attend via 

ParentPay.  Many thanks to our PTFA for paying for the transport to attend this event.  

First Aid & CPR Training 

Many thanks to Dawn Holden for providing the First Aid and CPR training at Ribchester Village 

Hall.  Please note all sessions are now fully booked.  



 

 

 
Please remember to use easyfundraising every time you shop online! Over 7,000 brands will 

donate, so you can raise FREE donations for us no matter what you’re buying. These donations 

really help us out, so please sign up if you haven’t yet.  

It’s easy and FREE! You can get started at 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ribchesterswcptfa/ 

Total of free donations raised to date: £1,522.01 - £2.41 in the last 30 days 



Diary of Dates: 

2 March World Book Day Storyteller  

6 March Shakespeare Festival – Wyre Class 

10 March  Hodder Class assembly  

14 March Year 5 Hockey Tournament at Longridge High School  

17 March Reception & Preschool Assembly  

21 March Reception & Year 6 Class photographs  

21 March  Wyre Class – Shakespeare-themed special event at 

Gawthorpe Hall  

24 March Ribble Class assembly  

28 March Water Safety Talk 

31 March  School closes  

17 April  School Re-opens  

19 April Bag2School collection 

1 May  May Day Closure  

5 May  Dental Survey – Year 6 

8 May Bank Holiday – Coronation of King Charles III 

9 – 12 May  Year 6 End of Key Stage Assessments 

9 May Year 5 at St Cecilia’s Next Step Day 

19 May  Lancashire Science Festival – Year 4, 5 & 6 

26 May School closes 

5 June School Re-opens 

14 June Hodder Class Liverpool Trip (museum & Philharmonic) 

15 June Ribble Class trip – Blackburn Cathedral & Mosque visit  


